
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 15 FEBRUARY 2010

EX.022/10
PAY AND WORKFORCE STRATEGY CAREER DEVELOPMENT SUPPORT PACKAGE


(Key Decision)

(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Performance and Development

Subject Matter
The Strategic Director and Deputy Chief Executive (Governance and Resources) submitted report CE.05/10 setting out proposals for the development of a Career Development Support Package which would offer learning and development opportunities to staff affected by the Pay and Workforce Strategy (PWS).

The Learning City Manager outlined the background to the matter commenting that, as at 10 November 2009 there were 218 staff who would see a reduction in their salary as a result of PWS, the total amount of the reduction being £327,131.  It was proposed that up to £150,000 be released from the PWS Reserve of £259,222 to support the career development support package.  Unison had commented that they would consider that to be a meaningful contribution to support staff.  Any residual balance would be returned to the Reserve once the scheme was fully costed.

The initial stage of the project would be to identify what support staff wanted, following which a fully costed programme could be calculated.  It may not, however, be possible to finance all the training and qualifications study wanted by staff as the amount of money available was finite.   It would, therefore, be necessary to prioritise what could be funded.

She suggested that funding to support training and qualification study be prioritised in the following order:

- staff at Grade D or below in the new pay structure

- staff interested in retraining in skills gap areas.  Those were currently accountancy, environmental health, planning and surveying, but the Transformation Programme would reveal further skills gaps

- staff at Grade G or below in the new pay structure

- all other staff 

The Joint Working Group (JWG) of management and unions felt that a programme of support should start with a careers advice/taking stock module when staff could be assisted, through receipt of professional help, to assess their current situation, their skills and knowledge and plan their future career direction.  That would become the 'Gateway' that staff would go through to access further career development support, details of which were provided.

The Learning City Manager then outlined issues around training and qualification study; prioritisation of demand for training and qualification study; and the impact upon staff benefiting from PWS.

In conclusion, she informed Members that the approval of the City Council was required to release money from the PWS Reserve.  She added that consultation would take place with staff and, when all staff who wished to participate in the programme had completed an Individual Learning Plan, a fully costed package of support could be brought back to a future Employment Panel as previously agreed by Council in November 2009.

The Employment Panel had on 1 February 2010 considered the matter (EMP.08/10) and resolved:

"1. That the Employment Panel supported the principles of the Career Development Support Package as set out in report PPP.04/10.

2.  That the Career Development Support Package report be referred to Executive for referral to Council to authorise the release of money from the PWS Reserve."

A copy of the Minute Extract had been circulated.

The Performance and Development Portfolio Holder supported the proposals as set out in the report and added that the package would support staff who lost out under the Job Evaluation scheme and would provide the authority with a positive scheme for the future.

The Chairman of the Employment Panel added that the Panel fully supported the package as a support mechanism for staff within the Authority and showed that the Council had been determined to help staff where possible.  He added that any packages that supported and developed staff was also of great benefit to the authority.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

(1) That the principles of the Career Development Support Package, as set out in Report CE.05/10, be approved.

(2) That the City Council be requested to authorise the release of money from the Pay and Workforce Strategy Reserve.

Reasons for Decision
To progress implementation of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Career Development Support Package
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